
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 February greetings! I hope this message finds you all well. 
 
Our February 711 Club meeting was held on February 9th and it was great, if I do say so myself. We had a 
large turnout. Approximately 42 people attended including three new members. It was great seeing all of you 
who were there. Mike Garcia and his Thai-Mex caterers provided a delicious lunch which included tender 
chicken and tri-tip. Thank you Thai-Mex and Mike! 
 
Our speaker was California Assemblyman and retired Sheriff’s Captain Jim Cooper. Jim updated us on some 
legislative bills that are at various stages of the legislative process that could have a significant impact on law 
enforcement officers in the state. Jim’s time with the Sacramento County Sheriff’s Office gives him an  
opportunity to help inform his fellow legislators on the law enforcement perspective and he is a great  
advocate. 
 
After Assemblyman Cooper’s talk, we conducted a little bit of club business by voting in our newest member 
of the Board of Directors, Scott Swain. Welcome Scott. Speaking for my fellow board members, we all look 
forward to your in-put. We also discussed the possibility of changing our yearly Christmas party from an 
evening affair to maybe a luncheon. We tossed around the idea of changing it from a week night to a weekend 
day. Give us your thoughts. Sam Gault reminded us about the Retired SSD Reunion camp trip in May at the 
49er Village RV Resort in Plymouth scheduled for May this year. The planning is under way and if you want 
to go, get your reservations soon. For additional information, visit the SSD Retired (uncensored) Facebook 
page. 
 
JoAnn Lee once again put on a great raffle drawing. Great prizes including some special Valentine prizes. 

Thank you JoAnn for all the time and effort you give to the 711 Club. 
 
Our next meeting will be March 9th, 2022. I hope to see all of you, and  
maybe some new friends and old friends we haven’t seen in a while. Come 
join us. We have a lot of fun. 
 
Stay safe and healthy, 
 
Sue Johnson 
Vice-President 
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 David Wilson 
 Mike Dutra 
 Bill Schneider 
 Carl Stincelli 
 Larry Laird 
 Joe Rye 
 Sam Flores 
 Al Chidester, 
 Dan Studebaker  
 Steve Ahee  
 Jan Buckman 
 Michael Barroga 
 Pat Ditlevsen,  
 Robert McFarland 
 Ron Howell 

 
    

February Birthdays 

President 
Sandra Boyd 
(530) 644-5930 

Vice President 
Sue Johnson 
(916) 681-1001 

Secretary 
Nancy Gust 
(916) 725-6752 
 

Treasurer  
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395 
711 Club 
640 Bercut Drive  
Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms/ 
Sunshine Guy 
Earl Evans 
(916) 261-1668 

Board of Directors: 
 
Darrin Hashisaka 
(916) 996-2565 
 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
 
JoAnn Lee 
(916) 396-2534 
 
Barbara Smith 
(916) 606-0324 
 
Scott Swain 
(916) 606-1527 
 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 
 

Past President 
Sam Gault 
(916) 801-5876 

Newsletter Editor & 
Webmaster 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

2022 

711 Club Officers 

 
Editor Note: 

 
The below link has a very scary and disturbing safety message      
regarding a new threat by criminals using a simple and inexpensive 
modification of their Glock handguns.  
 
Please take the time to watch this for your personal safety and then 
send it to as many current or former law enforcement officers that 
you know across our nation. 

https://youtu.be/Kc5mvAAPraI  

  

 Michael Barroga 
 Pat Ditlevsen  
 Robert McFarland 

 Ron Howell 

 Irv Hatfield, 

 Gary Bottini  

  Bob Currie 

  Jeff Gordon 

  Rich Peretti 

  Ed Thomas 

  Ron Cole 

  Bart Reynolds 

 
   
 
     

https://youtu.be/Kc5mvAAPraI
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Meeting  Minutes 
711 CLUB GENERAL MEETING 

 
Date: February 9, 2022         Location: SCDSA Facility 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 
 Meeting was called to order at 12:03 p.m. by Vice President Sue Johnson 
  
The following Officers    and   Board Members were present: 
NP President Sandy Boyd     X   Darrin Hashisaka 
X  Vice President Sue Johnson    X   Larry Jarvis 
X Treasurer Kathy Shannon    X   JoAnn Lee 
X Secretary Nancy Gust     X   Barbara Smith 
X Sgt at Arms Earl Evans     X  Scott Swain     
X  Past President Sam Gault    X   John Woodhouse  
  
General Members Present:    41        Guests:          New Members: Corey Simpson, Harvey Woo, Ed Fong, 
             Lisa Gayman      
  
Sunshine Report:  Ed Doonan is feeling better; Vern Wallace is under treatment; Fred Ross Memorial to be  
March 29, 2022.  More info to follow. 
  
Speaker: Assemblyman Jim Cooper 

Gave an update on bills that had been written but not passed 
Pointed out that there is no universal bail schedule in California 
Bills must go through several committees and both houses before they go to the governor 
Sheriffs and Police Chiefs may not be weighing in on bills that affect their departments and communities. 

 
Treasurer’s Report: On file with Treasurer 
  
Secretary’s Report: Minutes on file and printed in newsletter. 
  
Old Business:   
711 Club has one board vacancy.  Larry Jarvis nominated Scott Swain (who said he would accept position) and was  
seconded by Kathy.  Scott was to be appointed by the President, but our bylaws do not allow that.  Motion to elect Scott 
Swain to the position of director was made by Jan Arbuckle and seconded by Steve Ahee. Vote was passed by a show 
of hands. 
 
Pig Bowl – Bubba reported the 711 Club had a nice ad in the program.  Next year the 711 Club might volunteer at the 
Geno Locker display. 
 
New Business:   

JoAnn proposed having a panel made up club members from time-to-time to talk about past experiences, maybe 
about a certain period of  department history or events. 
Sam and Barbara Nakatomi talked about the reunion to take place in Plymouth hosted by Bob Landry.  Will take 
place May 2022.  Tuesday night will be potluck, Wednesday will be potluck leftovers, Thursday will be a BBQ.   
Close enough to just drive up for the day, there are cabins available for rent.  More info to come 
Kathy – will be making up a survey to see if we want to make changes to our Christmas Dinner.  Would we like to  
make it a lunch event, during the week or on a Saturday?  
  
Speaker for March will be Steve Ahee on how your personal information is available online and how you might  
want to secure it.   One resource might be officer privacy.com. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.   
Free lunches for March 2022 were won by Dottie Greene, Bob Stevens and Glenn Powell 
 
Next meeting: March 9, 2022, at the DSA Facility, 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 



 Next Meeting -  March 9, 2022  
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  
11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch 
Guest Speaker Steve Ahee on Personal Data Internet Removal Programs  

Followed by raffle  
RSVP By: 

March 3, 2022 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Range Day 

 
Range Day is scheduled for Wednesday, May 11th 

 
*****************************************************************************************************************   

 
Annual Dues are Due for 2022 

Annual 711 Club membership dues are $24.00 a year and are due January 1st of each  
calendar year. To maintain a “Current” status, dues must be received before March 1.  A member of “good 
standing”, are those members who have current status of three or more consecutive years.  
 
If you have any beneficiary changes, please contact Kathy to update your 
information. You may use the format below to submit with your dues.    
 

Beneficiary Information: 
Member’s name: 
Beneficiary’s name: 
Relationship: 
Beneficiary's address: 
Beneficiary’s phone number: 
Other contact person (if necessary to facilitate contact): 
 
Editor note: you may print this page and cut out the above to create a form to send in. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit us on the Web 
www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

